
December 1-4, 1981 

December 1 

10:00 a.m. 

Wednesday, December 2 

10:00 a.m. 

Thursday, December 3 

10:00 a.m. 

8:00 p.m. 

9:30 p.m. 

Friday, Decembe·r 4 

10:00 a.m. 

6:30 p.m. 

NOTICES: 

OFFICE OF 
STUDENT AFFAIRS 

IX, 14 

Chapel: Missionary Day. Address by Mrs. 
Catherine Allen, Assistant to the Executive 
Director of the W.M.U. 

Chapel: Advent Music presented by the Cantata 
Choir. 

Chapel: Worship led by Judy Powell, Sarah 
Wood and Karen Peters. 

Chrismon Tree Decorating. Stealey Rotunda. 
Faculty, staff and students are invited to 
enjoy carols and refreshments. 

Dorm devotions (final of the semester). 
Hymn singing service. Johnson Dorm lounge. 

CEPP meeting. Broyhill Conference room. 
See notice. 

South Carolina Club dutch treat dinner. 
Ronnie's Restaurant. See notice. 

CEPP MEETING: The Cooperative Education Program in Preaching 
(CEPP) will have an end of semester meeting, 

Friday, December 4, 1981 at 10: 00 a.m., in the second floor· conference room 
in Broyhill Hall. All participants in the program are requested to attend 
this important meeting. The program and suggested improvements for the Spring 
semester will be discussed. 

S.C. CLUB: All South Carolinians and their guests are 
invited to a dutch treat dinner at Ronnie's 

Restaurant (next to Mack's in the Wake Forest Plaza) on Friday at 6.:30 p.m. 
Call Mary Frances Thompson at 556-6323 for more information. 

MAILBOX NOTES: (1) If you are a returning student and wish to 
keep your same box number, y.our box rent must 

be paid in advance by December 18 or·before you leave the campus. Mailboxes with 
unpaid rent may be assigned to another student. (2) If you wish to have your 
mail forwarded either temporarily or permanently, please be sure to fill out a 
change of address card in the Soda Shop before leaving campus. 

CHRISTMAS CHEER Any student interested in participating in a 
PROJECT: Christmas Cheer project may contact either 

Martha Vertrees (556-6236) or the Student Affairs 
office. One suggestion for service has been through the Raleigh Area Ministries' 
Urban Ministries Center. 

DR. CLEMMONS'' PEER 
GROUP MEMBERS: 

All students in Dr. Bill Clemmons' peer group 
are invited to a dessert on Thursday, December 3 
from 6: 30-7.: 30 p .m. at Dr. Clemmons' home;'. 

Everyone who has been in Dr. Clemmons' peer groups is invited. If you need 
transportation or directions, drop a note to David Cook (box 2122) by December 2. 

(OVER) 



CLASSES CLOSED: Enrollment has been filled in the following 
spring semester courses: M400lb, M400ld, M400lf, 

M400lh, M4640. 

MENS BASKETBALL Plans are now underway for men's basketball 
TRYOUTS: tournament involving a seminary team and area 

B.S.U. teams. The tournament is scheduled for 
January 29-31 in Gore Gym. Seminary men wishing to tryout for the team may do 
so on Tuesday, December 1 or Thursday, December 3 at 9:00 p.m. For more 
information, contact David Barrett (556-2148), Mark Duke (556-6485) or Mike 
McKee (556-2836). 

TEL DAN Dr. Avraham Biran from Jerusalem, director of 
EXCAVATION LECTURE: the excavation, will be on the Southeastern 

campus on Wednesday, December 2, for one day 
only and will give an illustrated lecture on the coming Tel Dan excavation. 
The lecture will be in Appleby Chapel at 11:00 a.m. All interested persons are 
urged to come. 

REGISTRATION SPRING Students who have pre-registered can finalize 
SEMESTER - 1982: registration during regular office hours between 

December 8, 1981 - January 11, 1982. Secure a 
clearance card from the Business Office and class cards from the Registrar's 
office. 

SPECIAL FILMS On Tuesday, December 1, AV Services will be 
TO BE SHOWN: presenting t\.\10·. films at 3: 00 and 7: 00 p .m. in 

the AV Auditoritnn. The first film, Mountain 
Tops, is the story of Rick Leaverworth, a paraplegic, who climbs a 12,000 foot 
mountain. He Leadeth Me, the second film is the story of Ken Medema.· These 
two films are being shown in conjunction with the Year of the Disabled. 

WEEK OF PRAYER Wake Forest ·Baptist Church invites the seminary -
FOR FOREIGN MISSIONS: family to take part in its week of prayer for 

foreign missions. The week will include 
opportunities for.worship, prayer and hearing current and former missionaries 
speak on the work and needs of their areas of service. You are encouraged to 
participate in any or all of the following: 

Tuesday, December 1: Missionary Day address by Mrs. Catherine 
Allen at 10:00 a.m. 

Wednesday, December 2: Family night supper - 5:45-6:30 p·.m. 
At 6:45 p.m., a prayer service will be 
led by former journeymen and missionaries. 

Thursday, December 3 and Friday, December 4: Sanctuary open 
for prayer and meditation - 10:30-12 noon. 

Sunday, December 6: 10:55 a.m. Worship service led by Dr. Porter 
Routh. 

CHILDCARE ALTERNATIVES: The Wake Forest Baptist Church provides Child 
Care Alternatives for seminary and non-seminary 

children through two programs: 

1) WEEKDAY PRESCHOOL 
Babies & Toddlers: 
Two Yr. Olds 

Mother's Morning Out - Wednesday 9-12 a.m. 

3 Yr. Olds school - Wednesday and Friday, 9-12 a.m. 

4 Yr. Olds school - Tuesday through Friday, 9-12 a.m. 

2) AFTERS CHOOIL PROGRAM 
This program provides care for Kindergarten - 5th grade 
Monday through Friday, 2:15-6:00 p.m. The children are 
picked up at school. At the church a relaxing atmosphere 
is provided where children can do homework or play. 

For more information contact either the church office (556-5141) or Suzanne 
Erskine, Weekday Ministries Director (556-5980). 

Material for the Campus Bulletin should reach the Student Affairs office by 
12 noon Wednesday. 
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